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Casilla 1124, Asunción, Paraguay, Beryl Baker <bbakerparaguay@gmail.com> Wednesday, 15 February 2012

Dear Praying Friends,
Jesus said to his disciples, "The harvest is great, but the workers are few. So pray to the Lord who is in charge of the harvest, ask him to send more workers into his fields."

The second month of the New Year already. A cool Christmas day with a lovely Christingle service at the Rio Verde church seems just like yesterday. Now the days are anything but cool and the humidity is making everyone feel very tired.  10 days ago 247ml of rain fell at the ranch. Hallelujah!! Now thousands of mosquitoes are enjoying their wet breeding grounds and making their presence felt.

My helper, Brenda, departed at the end of November so now I really am on my own.  Ana, from the house in Asuncion and her elder brother Miguel are looking after the animals in the Chaco while I'm in town.  Please pray that I will be able to find someone who is free and willing to do this once a month. On 24th December, Norma, a 27 year old Ministry of Health nurse who had been based in Rio Verde was travelling to her home in Villa Hayes when the front tyre of her vehicle exploded and as a result she was killed. Please pray for her family, especially for her two daughters who are both under five years of age.

Paraguayan preachers continue to come to the Rio Verde church where the congregation enjoys everything in the Guarani language.  Ed Brice now has the role of coordinating these visitors. The monthly medical trip to the Indian colony, La Patria continues. Please pray for two young men Edgar and Rafael who have T.B. and Lidia the health promoter as she administers their daily medicines, also for Victoriana at Estribo with the same problem.  Cirilo Benitez is responsible for her care.  Graciela Mayor from Jerusalem, Sombrero Piri with cancer of the cervix needs your prayers, also.

Two Rhodesian Ridgeback puppies that were left in the rubbish bin at the entrance to the ranch are with me in town recovering.  A starving black labrador will also need a new home once she has been nursed back to health. Please pray for Aminda's daughter Irene and her 18 month old son Enrique as they need somewhere other than my house to live and Irene needs to find employment. Irene has become a Christian and now recognises what a mess she has made of her life and that of her 3 living children.  The eldest is being cared for by her grandmother in Argentina, Brian lives here in the house with Amina and Ana but now there is little Enrique.

Sharon, 72 years old today, continues with the Bible studies for alcoholics and drug addicts plus supervising the home for teenage girls and women that have been abused or have problems with alcohol and drugs. The theme about more labourers for the Lord's harvest has been to the fore. It is worrying that no younger people are interested in working in the Chaco with the indigenous people.  Finding people who will consistently do the will of the Lord rather than their own thing is now a big problem everywhere here.

Lyn Tedman, a teacher at the Anglican School, San Andres is now at retiring age, faces a big op' and has recently been diagnosed with diabetes.  Mags and Gwen, need grace, strength and wisdom for the new school year and Tim in the Chaco as he continues with the Old Testament in Enxet and all the visits he makes to encourage the Indians at Makthlwaiya and Estribo. I praise the Lord for money that has been donated to pay off bills for medicines and for the purchase of more as the Ministry of health's input is far from adequate.

The future is in the Lord's hands and I need to know clearly the way ahead. "The Lord bless you and keep you.  The Lord make his face to shine upon you. The Lord turn his face toward you and give you peace" Numbers 6;24,25,26

love and prayers, Beryl. 





Letter sent out by Julie Fagan 
Tel: 01858 419988    faganjulie@yahoo.co.uk 19 Homewelland House, Leicester Rd, Market Harborough LE16 7BT.  


